MINUTES OF THE BROOME ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 20TH MAY 2021 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE MAIN HALL OF THE VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Mal Howlett; Trevor Tipple; Ann Frost; Trevor Tipple; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard, district councillors; and 2 members of the public.

1. APOLOGIES: Reg Holmes.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING Acceptance was proposed by C Kramer and approved.

3. POLICE MATTERS

Fred Hartwell spoke about events at the Old Chapel the previous Sunday. Local residents had complained about people there not socially distancing and parking on the village hall car park. He explained that the police had been called to the event and had confirmed it met Covid-19 regulations, and that also the owners of the chapel had been given permission to park at the hall and had offered to pay for this. They shouldn't however park at the hall at other times.

There were no other police matters to report. 

4. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN

Chairman. F Hartwell proposed by M Howlett and passed unanimously. 

Vice-Chairman. C Kramer proposed by T Tipple and passed unanimously.

Fred Hartwell thanked everybody who had helped make his job easy.

5. RESIGNATION OF PARISH COUNCILLOR

Jackie Kellett had resigned as councillor after seven years. Councillors expressed thanks for the work she had put in.

6. CO-OPTION OF NEW COUNCILLOR

Re the above posters would be put up giving villagers the chance to request a by-election. If this was not required councillors would co-opt a new member, and a parishioner who had been involved at the  time a mobile home development was proposed in the village was understood to be interested and would be approached.

7. CHANGE OF COUNTY COUNCILLOR

Margaret Stone had not stood in the election the previous week after eight years as Broome's county councillor but her husband Barry had taken her place and also won the seat for the Conservatives. He would be invited to attend the next parish council meeting. 

8. COUNCIL NOMINATIONS TO OTHER ORGANISATIONS AND CHEQUE SIGNATORIES

This would be rolled over to the next meeting as the minutes of last year's meeting were with the auditor. 
9. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 4 MARCH 2021
a. Adventure Playground. Ben Cheyne had repaired the multi sided climbing frame and most other equipment and vegetation work had been carried out.

b. Village Hall. F Hartwell explained the village hall was starting to open up now as restrictions eased. However he said there was a long term threat to the hall as both Hazel Middlemiss and himself were considering retiring after serving for many years and there was a lack of volunteers to take over. If this wasn't solved then the hall may have to close, and users of the hall would be warned about how this situation could affect them. 

c. Flooding Problems. Brendon Bernard said sand bags were available from Ditchingham Village Hall. F Hartwell said even if the village hall closed it would be re-opened to provide shelter to people who were flooded out.
d. Other. Nothing to consider.
10. CORRESPONDENCE

  a. District Council Reports. 

      B Bernard reported the council tax increased that the district council had imposed.



  b. Ownership of Village Hall and Parish Council Land. 
       F Hartwell said that the ownership status of the village hall and parish council land needed to be

       clearly defined in order for the right decisions to be taken in the future. It was agreed he would

       contact Birketts Solicitors and the Ditchingham Estate in order to achieve this.

  c. Broome Parochial Trust.
      The clerk had been phoned by a Bungay solicitors' office about a case of parish council 

      documents dating back to the 1930's. These were collected and when inspected seemed in fact to

      be Broome Parochial Trust documents dating at least up to the 1960's.

      The trust would be contacted about the future of the documents.

      This led to a wider talk about the future of the large amount of old parish council documents.

      Many would be of no value but some should be preserved and may be of future use. The clerk  

      would try and start assessing the old documents. 

  d. Car Parking in Bungay.
      A resident had written protesting at the introduction of car parking charges in Bungay and the

      effect it would have on independent shops in the town and also on people like those in Broome

      who although not living in Bungay are still affected by the costs of the parking. Parish

      councillors agreed with the lady who had written the letter and Bungay Town Council and East

      Suffolk Council would be written to criticising the effect of the increased charges.   

  e. Other. 

      Nothing to consider.

11. PLANNING                  


a. Crisp Maltings, Pirnhow Street – Construction of one free-standing germinating vessel and 4 malt storage silos, and upgrade and part re-routing of internal service road. The Broads Authority website still did not display information on a decision on this scheme.


b. Tunneys Lane. The parish council had asked to be notified of any planning application regarding the Loddon Road fence, but had not yet been so informed.

c. The Wlderness, Loddon Road – Construction of new front entrance porch. Approval was recommrnded.

d.  22 Yarmouth Road – New porch to the front elevation of dwelling. This porch was also recommended for approval.
e. Mill House, 1 Walpole Close – Change of use of existing annexe accommodation for use as a holiday let. Again approval was recommended.
f. Old Methodist Chapel, Sun Road – Erection of external boiler and oil tank. Councillors also recommended approval of this.
g. Other. None to consider.
12.  ACCOUNTS

a. Presentation and Adoption of Accounts. 

The accounts were still with the independent auditor but management accounts had been circulated to the councillors and proposed by C Kramer that subject to independent auditor signing the accounts and annual governance statement be accepted and approved, and the form be signed by the chairman. 

The council could not this year opt out of sending the accounts to the external auditor as the payments and receipts totals were over the threshold.

b. Bank Balances.      

      Current Account 





£21999.21

      Savings Account





  £1173.05







              
£23172.26

c. Internal Audit. R Holmes had given his apologies so this wasn't undertaken.

d. Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


Barclays Bank – Interest £0.03





South Norfolk Council – Community Infrastructure Levy £8763.56






    "

  – Precept £2850





H.M.R.C. – V.A.T. Repaid £3864.81

      Payments made

Chq 100962 Mr & Mrs B Cheyne £351 – repairs to play area





Chq 100963 Norfolk ALC £172 – subscription 

      Preceding proposed by A Frost and approved.

e.  Precept 2021/22
    Because no meeting had been held in January this had had to be agreed by e-mail. It was decided

    that the figure would be £5700, the same as the previous year; however because the pandemic

    had meant more people were receiving housing benefit the amount individual residents would

    pay would rise by about 1.5%.  

13. OTHER BUSINESS

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30 P.M.

14. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS – in the main hall at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 8 July, 2

September, and 4 November 2021.  


